CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 24th April, 2017.

Present:  Cllrs:  Bryn Morris (Chairman), Alan Price, Gerald Thomas, Roger Lamb, Jill Morgan, 
                David Raymond, C Cllr. David Rees
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the  last meeting held on the 20th March, 2017, were read and agreed.  Proposed by 

Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Roger Lamb.

2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders
· Dumping of spoil – access to the field has been compromised by the dumping of the spoil at the crossroads on the road to Abercastle.  The Clerk will contact PCC again. Cllr. Price and Cllr. Jill Morgan offered to meet a representative from PCC on site.
· Dog fouling – representative from PCC - Public Protection invited – waiting to hear who is coming.

· Castlemorris parking – resolved.

· Cllrs. Morgan and Price had met with Stephen Crabb MP on the 6th April to discuss the village green situation and Stephen was going to contact the University of Wales on the Community Council’s behalf. 
3. FINANCE 
     Account information:  Balance of current a/c - £1024.89, deposit a/c £3000.09

 
     Payments requested:   N. Pembs Transport Forum - £12.00
                                          Clerk’s expenses - £38.40 (visit to meeting in Carmarthen with the University of 

                                          Wales).
                                          Open Spaces Society – to be ascertained
     Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Roger Lamb.
4. PLANNING
Planning Applications
PCC
12/04/2017:  Siriole, Mathry – alterations and extensions.  Cllr. Gerald Thomas declared an interest and left the room.  No adverse comments.
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Western Power Distribution – Certificate of Unmetered Supply received.
b)   JCP Solicitors – Registration of Lease – Public Conveniences, Mathry received.
c)   Paul Sartori – thank you letter for donation received.
d)  PCC – Non Domestic Rates Notice for Mathry toilet received.  Now zero rated.   
e)  Macmillan Cancer Support – thank you letter received.
f)  WG – Good Councillors Guide.   Library copy supplied
g)  North Pembs Transport Forum – request for resubscription received.
h)  Mr. & Mrs. Huw Williams – email regarding sale of village green received.









6. VILLAGE GREENS
Cllr. Morris and the Clerk gave feedback from the meeting with the University of Wales on the 12th April, 2017.   Mr. Slater was not present as expected.  Apparently Mr. Slater has offered to buy both village greens for the sum of £7000 but as a condition of sale the larger green will be gifted to the Community Council.  It appears that this offer has been accepted by the University of Wales.   
        The Councillors discussed this situation at length and were not happy with the position of the University of  

        Wales.   The Clerk was asked to send a strong letter to  the Vice-Chancellor.    \aHGHvvvvH  MCC is just completing a   

        leasing arrangement with PCC to reopen the public toilet in Mathry which has  been closed for several 
        years. This lease  is dependent on access over Village Green land which will need to be in Community 
        Council ownership.   
        The Clerk would reply to Mr. & Mrs. Williams and ask for permission to send his concerns to the Vice 

        Chancellor.  The Clerk was asked to join Mathry CC to the Open Spaces Society.

7. COMMUNITY HALL


8. REGISTER OF INTERESTS 

On-going.  Deferred to new Council year.


9. PUBLIC TOILET
Letter received from JCP Solictors asking if MCC own a piece of land which does not fall within the Lessor’s titles.  The Clerk was asked to reply that the Community Council has no title deeds to the land in question.
10.  Elizabeth (known as Liz) James
        Councillors were very sorry to hear that Liz James has sadly passed away.
Signed …………………………………………
Date   ………………………………………

